December 2009:
Today is Dec. 19, 2009. This is the first winter storm of the season. I saw about about 6-8 inches of snow on top of my backyard beehives. It was just a few days ago the bees were flying with temps in the high 50's and sunny.


       It was a very lean fall in terms of incoming nectar, and so feeding was absolutely necessary. Now is the time to wait and see. I will mark my calendar each day as the bees fly. I have one hive on a scale (thanks Mel) which now weighs in at 130#. This will be my indicator for winter honey consumption. Also I am attempting to overwinter nucs with Northern Queens. We'll see how this plays out.


        As winter progresses, watch to see if clusters have reached the top boxes as this indicates a need for emergency feeding. They will start to consume an ever-increasing stores of honey as queen laying resumes in January and February.


       Now is the time to repair old and assemble new equipment.  May your bees be prosperous in 2010.  If you have any friends who might be interested in beekeeping we will be forming a late winter/spring beginners class. Don't forget to check us out on Facebook (thanks Susie) and become a fan!   


And continue to be a weather watcher.


Mark Becilla  MCBA President

 

